
Holy Trinity CE Primary School 
 

 

22nd June 2020 

          

Dear Parents, 

We have been organising the re-opening of the school for all year groups. From next week we will have some 

children in school from each year group. Thank you for getting back to us with your decisions for the end of the year.  

We have now made our final plans.  

We have approximately 50% of our children back at school on a part time basis. This means we have the space and 

time to keep everyone safe.  

For those of you at home here are the plans for the final few weeks…and some thoughts about September.  

Learning for children at home:  

Wednesday 24th June: 

We will be opening the playground for you to collect your children’s work i.e. Art/DT/ exercise books  

We also need you to look at home for any books belonging to school and return them.  

Please come at the following times to collect and return:  

Year Reception and Year 6 10.00 

Years 1 and 2 10.30 

Year 3 and 4  11.00 

Year 5 11.30  

 

Children will continue to receive the Padlett learning they have received recently as well as the phone calls and 

Zoom meetings. From 29th June all teachers will be teaching a ‘bubble’ of children in school; some of them will be 

teaching for 4 days in school. This means we are going to get creative with the work we are sending home:  

Week beginning 29th June Transition Week:  

You will meet your new teacher on Monday 29th June. They will send you a video 

message.  

They will also be part of your weekly Zoom class meeting.  

Your teacher will set you transition work, just like the work you do in school 

during our transition week.  

 

Week beginning 6th July  Sports Week:  

It should have been sports day!  

Mr Pastore will set you sports challenges this week.  

Week beginning 13th July  The last week of term:  



It would have been international Evening and we would have been saying good 

bye to Y6!  

Your teachers will set you tasks all about your memories of the year.  

 

Communicating with school: 

We encourage you to email or phone the office rather than come into school. You may also continue to 

communicate with your child's class teacher as you have done recently. Please be aware they are now in school 

teaching so they may not get back to you as quickly! 

The school grounds are now a parent-free zone which goes against our usual friendly and welcoming practice. We 

are significantly restricting the number of visitors on site. Please make all contact with school either by telephone or 

the admin email.  

 

Changes in Plans 

The government’s plans have been challenged by unions. At this point in time, we are unaware that this has changed 

the government’s stance and so we’ve continued with our planning; we need to make sure we are prepared and that 

our parents are informed. However, should there be any change in position, we will let you know as soon as we can. 

 

September:  

We are still waiting for information about September. At time of writing this we believe the Government will 

encourage schools to be back to normal.  We really hope so! I will write to you as soon as I know what the plans are.  

Information from the Government is changing all the time. I find out the same time as you!  

I’ll get a letter out to you as soon as we know.  

 

Wishing you all good health.  
 
Laura Hall  
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